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Homedale School 

    District #370 

Memo 

To: Board of Trustees 

From: Casey Grove, Athletic Director 

CC: R. Sauer, Superintendent; Matt Holtry, Principal 

Date: April 2017 

Re: Athletic Director Report- April, 2017 

Homedale Board of Trustees,  

All spring sports are starting league play this week.  Softball and Baseball played Weiser before break.  
Very excited to see how all of our spring sports team do this spring.  So far things are looking good for 
all spring sports.   

Baseball:-  Currently our baseball teams record is 6-2.  They play today against Parma and Payette on 
Tuesday.  The JV team is currently 8-1.  Their league game against Parma has been canceled due to 
Parma not having enough kids for a team. 

Softball:-  Our softball team is feeling the effects of having a very difficult non conference schedule and 
losing a lot of all state players from last year’s state championship team.  This year’s schedule is the 
most difficult non conference schedule they have ever had.  Their current record is 4-4-1.  The JV team 
is rolling right now.  Their record is 8-2-1.  

Track:-  Currently our 4x100 boys are the fastest in the state.  Jacob Furlott is ranked first right now in 
the 100 and second in the 200.  Eva Symms is ranked first in the state in discus and others who are 
ranked.  Coach Alex Willson is doing a great job with the throws thus far.  Their first home meet is 
Tuesday, April 4th.  Excited to see all of the track athletes in action. 

Tennis:- Tennis is getting better each week.  Currently they have only had one match against Ontario 
in which they won.  Their league competition starts this week against Weiser and Payette.   

Golf:-  The varsity boys have played pretty well thus far.  We also start league this week.  The boys 
team appears to be the league favorites going in.  We have one girl playing varsity and one girl on JV.  
Excited to see everyone’s progression as we hit the busiest part of our schedule coming up in the next 
three weeks.     

Other News:- We have been given the go ahead from the Brett Shanley Memorial Fund to explore 
ideas on a new permanent structure for the entrance of the football field.  We had a contractor come 
out and look over spring break and he thought we could get it done within our budget.  We will let 
everyone know once we get the official bid back from the contractor.  Attached is a mock up of what it 
may look like.  Obviously it will not be purple and gold and will say Homedale Trojans, but hopefully that 
gives you an idea as to what it might look like. 
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